
Piece Corps Quilters Guild 
  
 

      
September meeting: Sept 9, Pony Express Museum, 914 Penn St, St. Joseph MO 
Program: Batiques by Cat NixS 
September Greeters – Linda Jones, Mary Adams 
September Hostesses – Mary Gaston, Barb Miller, Jennifer Sprague, Becky Tritten 

 
September Birthdays 

9/1 Darla Owen  9/4 Mary Ann LaFollette 9/5 Deloris Foster 9/11 Debbie Consolver  
9/16 Carol Fangman 9/18 Gina Christensen  9/18 Teresa Culver 9/24 Carlene Makawski 
9/24 Lori Lopez  9/25 Dedra Litherland  9/28 Laveta Bunse  
 
Following the program “Big Block, Small Block” presented by Barb Eikemier, the August 2019 meeting was 
called to order at 8:20 p.m. by President Barb Wilkerson.  There were 73 members and 7 guests present. 
Guests were Chris Fulker, Cari Apodaca, Glenda Hamilton, Trish Izer, Shirley Cooper, Debbie Embrey, and B’Ann 
Patterson. Two new members joined: Laurie Wall and Barbara Braznell.  Greeters were Lynet Purnell and Janie 
Kemp.  Hostesses were Karen Vulgamott, Laveta Bunse, Marge Bodenhausen, and Terry Peppers. 
 
July minutes were accepted as emailed.  
August treasurer report was read and approved for audit. Ending balance was $6,881.45, with Charity Balance 
of $2,441.28. 
Karen Vulgamott presented tips on cutting mat care. 
Orders for a new guild T-shirt are being taken. Price is $10 for sizes S-XL; slightly higher for 2XL and 3XL sizes. 
 
Judy O’Donnell shared information about pricing and options for quilt display racks. A motion was made, 
seconded and passed to order 2 sets of racks (2 racks per set) with bars and 2 sets of “S” hangers, not to 
exceed $1,000. 
 
Charity:  Janie Kemp reported that 7 lap quilts were delivered. Work sessions to cut kits are being set up. 
 
Courtesy. Donna Giddens read a thank you note from Hazel Meade. 
 
Publicity. Carlene noted that an announcement about the guild meeting was in the NewsPress. 
 
Garage Sale: Murla Leahy reminded members about the garage sale. Leftover boutique items will be donated 
to charity. She brought flyers for members to post. 
 
Workshops:  Kelly Lacina stated that Janie Kemp’s applique workshop is full. Members showed their Crazy 
Quilts from the workshop. 
 
Retreat: Karen Leake announced that 43 members attended the guild quilting retreat in July. 
 
Announcements: 
Raylee Mason announced an upcoming Quilts of Valor retreat. Contact Raylene for full details. 
Respectfully submitted by Mary Gaston 
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